
 

El Camino College 
Police Advisory Committee Meeting 

January 16, 2019 
 

Present: Mike Trevis, Josh Casper, Chris Egnozzi, Phil Mariano, Michael Pascual, 
Gary Robertson, Marc Stephens, Christina Kato 

 
Meeting was called to order at 2:41 pm. 
 
Chief reminded everyone that the purpose of the Police Advisory Committee is to address 
safety issues on campus. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Dutch Door Request for Professional Development 
Lisa Mednick is concerned with safety and security in her office.  She would like a dutch 
door installed to control the flow of people wandering in and out.  There might be assembly 
bill and ADA concerns.  Chris will look into the particulars for the next meeting. 
 
Future Traffic Construction 
The City of Gardena will be doing asphalt work on the east side of Crenshaw Boulevard in 
front of campus.  It is expected to be completed before the start of spring semester.   
 
The County has a big project scheduled to begin in the next couple of years to work on the 
bridge that crosses over Redondo Beach Boulevard.  The bridge and possibly the 
foundation are deteriorating.  Certain areas on campus located near the bridge, will also be 
affected. 
 
The trimming and/or removal of trees on and around the perimeter of campus was 
discussed.  Facilities is working with the County as well as managing feedback from the 
community. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:01 pm 
 
Post Meeting Discussion 
Gary spoke about the plans for the football game this weekend.  Chris will try to get as 
many updates as he can from civic center for the next meeting.  There will be a 
commercial shoot on Sunday morning but the biggest events coming up are the CIF track 
finals on May 11th & 18th and Mt. Sac relays.  
 
Completion of the administration building is still a ways away.  The goal for the student 
services building is April but it’s unlikely to happen by then. 
   
    
 
 
 


